
Parks Facilities Committee (PFC) 
Meeting Minutes – May 10, 2012 

 
 
PFC Attendees: Patrick Crowley, Patrick Inderwish, John O’Brien, John Owanisian, Christopher 
Rucho 
 
 
 

 PFC chair Mr. Inderwish called the meeting to order at 6:36 PM. 
 
 

 The meeting took place at the West Boylston multi-purpose field (football field near high 
school). 

 
 

 A motion to approve minutes of the April 19, 2012 PFC meeting was approved. 
 
 

 The meeting focused on an assessment of conditions at the multi-purpose field with the 
intention of proposing a preservation project (Goodale Park Phase 2 Project) for the 
facility to include the following features: 

o Installation of artificial turf field that is reoriented to run roughly north-south 
(current field is roughly east-west) 

o Installation of new bleachers with press box 
o Installation of inner running track with an outer walking track (tracks separated by 

fence) 
o Addition of parking in the area of current pool structure 
o Installation of new lighting system 
o Replace and relocate scoreboard 
o Install sanitary facilities and concession stand 
o Reconfigure access points and ensure ADA access 

 
 

 Mr. Inderwish identified current issues that include significant runoff from the multi-
purpose field onto Crescent St., as well as the accumulation of standing water on the field 
due to poor drainage. 

 
 

 Mr. Inderwish proposed a new field should extend into the hill (bleacher area) to 
accommodate a wider running/walking track. 

 
 

 It was proposed that the PFC would make a presentation about the overall project at the 
Fall 2012 town meeting, with the intention of obtaining funds through a warrant article for 
an architectural study. 

 
 

 Discussion indicated the PFC would reconvene after the May 21 town meeting. 
 

 

 There being no further business to discuss, meeting was adjourned at 7:41PM. 
 
 


